PRINCE OF WALES



PRIMARY SCHOOL & CHILDREN'S CENTRE

N

NEWSLETTER 23rd July 2013

Listening Excellence Achievement Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible Support

Dear Parents, Carers, Governors and Friends,

The year has flown past and I have enjoyed every minute of my time here. I would like to say a BIG thank you to all the children, parents, staff and governors for making my first year so much fun. I am grateful for all the positive comments, advice and encouragements I have received. Together we have achieved an enormous amount and we have many ambitious plans for 2013 – 2014. I look forward to implementing these with your support to make Prince of Wales an *outstanding school*. Please join the Leadership Team on Wednesday 11th September to hear more about our plans.

We take the opportunity to say goodbye to a few members of staff who have been dedicated to your children's success. A big farewell and good luck for the future to Mrs Skipp (30 years no less!), Miss Kusi, Mr Wallace, Mrs Ogbonna, Mrs Williams; you will all be missed. We are also indebted to our outgoing Chair of Governors, Pauline Stone, who has been a steadfast champion of our school for over 25 years. Please keep in touch and feel free to visit anytime!

We welcome the following new staff to our team: Miss Homer (office), Miss Paddon (AHT Inclusion), Miss Balmforth (EYFS), Miss Russel (Y2), Miss Greaves (Y2), Mrs Hammond (Y4), Mrs Sultan (Y4).

I wish you all a happy and restful summer break with your children and look forward to seeing all children ready for school on Tuesday 3rd September; in uniform and on time!

Jan M Bless Headteacher

Parent view

Please tell us how well you think the school is doing by accessing the OFSTED Parent View online questionnaire. We value your comments.

http://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/





Please take part in this year's **Summer Reading Challenge**. You can sign up at the library and take part throughout the summer holidays. The challenge is to read a total of six books, collecting stickers and other rewards on the way. It is free and a great way to have fun with reading. Please let us know in September if you manage to complete the challenge.

For more information, please look at this website: www.summerreadingchallenge.org.uk

www.creepy-house.org.uk

Well done to all who missed none or hardly any school days. I bet that helped your learning a lot! Remember that I expect you all in school again on Tuesday 3rd September. Have a wonderful break.



Requests for absence Please understand that holidays in term time cannot be authorised. For your child to make good progress it is essential they attend school every day and come on time unless of course they are not well.

Swimming Gala

Last week Year 5 competed with two other schools in a swimming gala to celebrate the end of our swimming lessons. Everyone tried their best and enjoyed taking part. The last race was the elimination race. Ellie Roberts and Sila Kupeli competed in this race and came 1st and 3rd respectively, scoring the most points. Thank you to all the staff who organised the gala.

By Delal Tilki, Dilek Baruc, Aysun Yurdakul and Brooke Hughes

1C Class Assembly

Parents, children and staff enjoyed watching a lovely variation of The Three Little Pigs by 1C last Tuesday. The children acted, sang and danced with gusto. Well done for performing with such enthusiasm.



Home Learning during Summer Holidays

The new class teachers have prepared activities for your children to undertake during the summer break. Some activities require your help, such as revising x-tables or playing a game that consolidates learning and gives them the best possible start to the new term. There are also web based ideas that can be found on the school website. Please make full use of Reading Eggs and /or Reading Eggspress. Children who use this frequently will see a significant benefit to their progress. I am pleased to confirm that in September we will also purchase a Maths subscription for each class to access at home. But, we need your help to decide which is the best one for your child. Please let your child investigate the following 3 websites:

http://www.mathletics.co.uk/ http://www.mangahigh.com/en_gb/







We will use your and the children's feedback to select the most relevant website.

Links to these can be found on the school website.



Children's Centre Fun Day

We would like to thank everyone for their donations for the Fun Day on Saturday, and all the families and children that came to support the school and Children's Centre which contributed to the day being the best yet.

Also a big thank you to all the staff involved who worked tirelessly in the proceeding weeks as well as on the day,

you were outstanding, well done. As you can appreciate these days take immense amount of organising and running around and the dedication from the staff has been much appreciated.

The Highgrove Summer Flower Tea Set for Two donated by the His Royal Highness Prince Charles will be auctioned off later this year to help raise funds towards the next event. Any queries please ask the Children's Centre Staff.



Staff changes at the Centre

Kelly Marder who has been at the Centre since it opened has been promoted to Nursery Manager. We would like to welcome six new members of staff: Safia Abdullahi, Nicole Smith, Jade Banks, Melanie Hadjiminas, Georgine Golbourn and Ayhsa Hayes, as well as a member of staff rejoining our team after having a baby Kerry Theocharis.

Dates	for v	your	Cal	lend	lar
-------	-------	------	-----	------	-----

23.07	Last day of term - school closes at 1.30pm		
24.07	Staff Training Day (start Summer Break)		
02.09	Staff Training Day – school closed		
03.09	School Term starts again		
11.09	1.09 Meet the School Leadership Team – Vision for 2013-2014		
	@ 9am, 2pm, 5.30pm		
13.09	Meet the Teachers in Years 1,2,3 @ 9am		
16.09	Meet the Teachers in Years 4 &5 @ 9am		
19.09	19.09 Meet the Teachers in Year 6, secondary school transfer and		
	SATs information @ 5.30pm		
30.09	Staff Training Day – school closed		
11.10	Staff Trainina Day – school closed		



There are many clubs and leisure centres that children can access within Enfield. **A full list** can be found on the Home Page of our school website.

Pupil of the Ter	m Awards
Congratulation	ns to the pupils who they felt deserved special awards. They chose children for excellent achievement, improved attitude
and behaviour	r, using the LEARNERS Values and being good role models to others. The following children achieved the awards:
Reading	Jamaal Cole-Kalokoh, Lara Meral, Filip Zajac, Dilara Urul, Louisette Bamfumu, Kaiser Campbell, Bailey James, Leola Massey, Samuel Hassan, Mirabelle Okeyere-Darko, Norma Majewska, Dequarne McCalla, Harry Reuter, Young Johnson, Cagin Nurettin, Nadia Kuzubova, Theo Gyeabour, Libby Birkett, Denai King
Writing	Mary-Leigh Lawrence, Chayce Barker, Shwe Murray, Annajon Condorelli, Nathara Abubakar, Zac Ward, Samir Elkomaty, Olawunmi Etti-Williams, Camita Johnson, Kai Neil Edmonds, Abigail Esalo Etombo, Justin Nathan, Yasangi Siriwardena, SultanArmutlu, Mason Clifford, Angela King, Ephraim Mbambu, Israel Johnson, Amy Roberts.
Number	Hadi Kalam, Nana Agyapong, Kane Wilson, Miley Reynolds, Fabiano Luccardi, Derick Nwoakedi, Harvey Thorp, Arda Akdogan, Ahyan Ahmed, Kyle Rowe, James Brennan, Emir Raykov, Ali Tilki, Davina Olusoju, Ilham Elmi, Lucus Luccardi, Shenel Oyzasa, Isaiah Nevers-Ashton, Ellie Field.
Creativity	Finisola Olatunji, Mei-Lei Low Chew Tung, Miah Thomas, Alfie Nathan, Savannah Wallace, Harley Hall, Rafay Ayyaz, Darrell Ellington, Ahlan Elmi, Lana Ali, Lale Hanalp, Lacey Marie-Myers, Emmanuel Usiade, Gelaira Miguel, Courtney James, Kia Reynolds, Danny Elston, Towaner Edwards, Ashley Capina.
Courtesy and Kindness	Nia Spence, Sharon Tettah, Gullu Ozkes, Finley Stanford-Riley, Nephtaline Kipoliongo, Leila Rivet-Leigertwood, Zara Talip, Ashley Osuagwu, Kiera Lambert, Omar Jaelani, Lena Chaoubi, Bawan Sajedi, Chloe Capina, Rojin Altunatmaz, Iptisaam Mohammed, Leehan Kiloko, Daniella Boateng, Ellie Ward, Jack Turner.
HT Award	Dehnu Laventhira, Karlie Butler, Grace Salamu, Enes Akyol, Mehmet Dag, Jamaal Cole Kalokoh, Hasret Tanriverdi, Kwaku Agyapong, Chimdi Oguejiofor, Bersu Koker, Khia Hick, Kenneth Celestine, Chloe Sly, Ruby Turner, Savan Patel, Shaayiini Ravichantren, Toni Hassan, Shaneil Clarke, Chidera Akorahson.
100% attendance this term	Mustafa Aydemir, Chayce Barker, Hano Hama Amin, Ela-Naz-Lara Kaya, Simay Nehir, Chukwunwekene Oguejiofor, Sharon Tetteh, Jazmine Crolla, Yakub Duran, Kyra Gurgur, Marilyne Mbambu, Miguel Mensah, Alfonso Nathan, Isaiah Onigbokun, Renae Roberts, Finley Stanford-Riley, Dilara Urul, Troiquon Brown, Annly Esprit, Botan Sekin, Riley Barker, Nephtali Kipoliongo, Esther Mbungu, Nacrus Muteba, Tia Stanford-Riley, Klaidis Sternaj, Titi Usiade, Sajad Zafar, Acelya Ayydemir, Rafay Ayyaz, Nicole Fearon, Bailey James, Dhenuka Laventhira, Hamza Noordally, Bradley Okyere Darko, Hasret Tanriverdi, Jannae Ayensu, Gulay Ayken, Morgan Busby, Tarique Palmer-Gardener, Leila Rivet-Leigertwood, Noah Tshishimbi, Stephen Agor-Houlihan, Safwa Ahmed, Aci Aydemir, Sara Duran, Camita Johnson Linton Marcel, Sude Kupeli, Ahmed Mahamed, Shania Mbemba Ikima, Callum McCarthy, Chimdi Oguejiofor, Arda Akdogan, Jed Boateng, Ali Kanidagli, Jessica Noor-Ahmet, Sian Roberts, Ayse Ayken, Kenneth Celestine, Laura Correia Adao, Suzanna-Jayne Elston, Ilay Kurt, Lario Migual, Shaloma Phillips, Baran Sevimil, Shyanne Stewart-Hunter, Lana Ali, Zak Baguena, Hanifa Baksh, Sarya Calibasi, Jamie Cleland, Sapphire Hammond, O,ar Jaelani, Mirabelle Okyere Darko, Aiden Sibanda, Irmak Aci, David Barenga, Tiffany Boateng, Mehmet Colak, Havin Sanaa Igweh, Namo Hama Amin, Stephen Igweh, Savan Patel, Shenel Ruga, Jacob Sowe, Daniela Boateng, Danny Elston, Dorcas Kipoliongo-Nsiku, Sila Kupeli, Ephriam Mbambu, Shenel Ozyasa, Bianca Siminea, Leon Srikantha, Hasan Uste
100% attendance all year	Chayce Barker, Riley, Esther Mbungu, Titi Usiade, Morgan Busby, Noah Tshishimbi, Sude Kupeli, Shania Ikima Mbemba, Jed Boateng, Shaloma Phillips, Zak Baguena, Sarya Calibasi, Sapphine Hammond, Aiden Sibanda, David Barenga, Tiffany Boateng, Sanaa Igweh, Stephen Igweh, Savan Patel, Sila Kupeli, Ephriam Mbambu, Gulan Genc, Kia Reynolds, Gamze Genc, Maxwell James, Amy Rpberts, Sarah Seino

Sponsored Walk

Friday 27th September will be our annual sponsored walk where the children get sponsored to walk a certain distance. Please get as many sponsors as you can over the holiday and Miss Neyland will give out the forms and envelopes in September so they don't get lost. The average is normally £10 a child but even tiny amounts will still make a difference to the children in school. Remember to only ask adults that you know – don't ask any strangers. We have had lots of requests from parents to have a climbing wall for the children, so that is what this year's money will be going towards so every amount will make a difference. Miss Neyland & Friends of Prince of Wales

HOLIDAY ACTIVITY FOR GIRLS

Girlguiding is the leading charity in the UK for girls and young women between the ages of 5-25. We build girls' confidence and give them a space to have fun through a broad and varied programme of activities. We are a diverse and inclusive organisation, welcoming girls and volunteers from all faiths, nationalities and backgrounds. Our aim is to help girls discover their full potential, grow in self-confidence/self-esteem and gain leadership and team skills whilst having FUN!

We will be holding taster sessions for girls to come and see what we do on Tues. 30th July 2013 at Kettering Hall, 67 Ordnance Road,

Enfield EN3 6QT

Session 1 for 5-7 yr olds 1.30-2.45pm Session 2 for 8-10 yr olds 3.15-4.45pm

WE DISCOVER, WE GROW

Cost £1.50

PLACES ARE LIMITED SO BOOK EARLY TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT.

Contact Desiree on 0208 5711680 email: laserdw@hotmail.co.uk